Collaborations and New Business
Talk given by Christopher Hamilton-Emery at Anglican Shrine, Walsingham 13th September 2019
Welcome to the Shrine Church and Holy House. 

The Shrine caters for roughly 10,000 resident pilgrims each year; almost all visit in groups arranged through parishes and very many are repeat visitors.
The Shrine is busy looking at ways we can increase the number of people coming to stay with us and to encourage more day visitors, but we cannot do this alone. 
It’s important to note that while the Shrine is a deeply historic destination, it is reliant on others for providing and maintaining routes and pathways here. 

This has led us to think more widely about how we work with others, especially when considering those choosing to walk or cycle to Walsingham.
Here are TWO initiatives:

The Wells & Walsingham Light Railway

According to the railway owners, 30,000 tourists use the Wells & Walsingham Light Railway, the train arrives in the village five times a day from the 2nd of March to the 3rd of November, with an additional service from 27th December to the 3rd of January. 

The Shrine is planning to organize tours to coincide with these arrivals, offering an introduction to our grounds and gardens, our buildings and history, and our Christian mission.

Visitors arriving at the station in Wells will be informed that their tickets offer a 10% discount in Norton’s, our café and bar, as well as in our gift shop.

Trials for the tour begin shortly, and have drawn upon a Blue Badge expert and experienced guides from within the village.

Barsham Brewery

No pilgrim path should be free of beer, so we are collaborating with a local brewery to produce a Walsingham branded ale, a Pilgrim Ale. This collaboration has involved both Shrines in planning the introduction of a light ale for the 2020 pilgrim season.
But in addition, the collaboration, in part to celebrate the new Walsingham Way as well as other developing routes, has highlighted how we both brand routes and resource them. We are now looking at how pubs and hotels across Norfolk might adopt the ale where they are close to an identified walking route. 

This kind of approach has led us to think about bed and breakfast accommodation, public houses and hotels that might form a network of routes that lead to Walsingham. And we have been in touch with Walkers are Welcome and may talk to the district council about walks around the village and those that lead here.
IF THERE IS MORE TIME

· Themed events focussing on local suppliers
· Supplier days

· Quiz nights
